






8 December 2006
TO:  Chair, UC Collection Development Committee

FROM:  David Farrell, Chair, UC Archivists Council

SUBJECT: 2005-2006 UCAC Annual Report

The UC Archivists Council (UCAC) met twice; first, at UC Berkeley (21 October 2005) and, second, at UC Irvine (7 April 2006). David Farrell (UCB) served as chair and John Skarstad (UCD) served as vice chair.

1.  Goals and Objectives: Each meeting began with a review of the year’s goals and objectives (see http://libraries.universityofcalifornia.edu/cdc/ucac/index.html). The main objectives included contributing to the UC Records Management Committee’s  revision of the Records Disposition Schedule; completing the draft, revision and review of administrative documents and guidelines; supporting systemwide initiatives involving archives management and the work of the California Digital Library (CDL); addressing the CDC/SOPAG charge to work on issues relating to the management of archival records in electronic formats; and exploring the feasibility of (1) a UC-wide project to digitize student newspapers and (2) a collaborative approach to managing records of the Academic Senate.   

2. Activities and Accomplishments:

· Members of UCAC attended a meeting of the UC Records Management Committee relating to the public records act, and a survey was conducted on members’ policy and practice with regard to records containing personal, confidential, and restricted material;
· UCAC advised CDL on its IT Planning Process in a conference call with University Librarian Daniel Greenstein;
· “Policies for Administration of University of California Archives,” our core collective policy, was revised and approved by CDC and HOSC. 

· Members from three campuses contributed documents and images to the California Loyalty Oath website funded by OP and under development by UCB archivists.

· A “Policy Statement on Faculty Papers” was drafted and due for release in late 2006; 
· UCAC had a preliminary discussion about developing a collaborative approach to managing Academic Senate Records;

· The MELVYL cataloging template was completed;

· A planning committee was appointed, and presenter selected, for an E-Records Workshop to be held in conjunction with the fall UCAC meeting; a proposal was drafted and approved by UCAC, CDC and SOPAG; and funding was secured from the University Librarians.
3. Impact of UCAC activities:  In this year’s activities UCAC broadened and enriched the available collections, lowered or contained costs, and made collections more available by (a) drafting or revising our “Policies for Administration of University of California Archives,” the “UC Faculty Papers: Identification and Appraisal” policy statement, the MELVYL cataloging template, and beginning planning for a collaborative policy statement for Academic Senate records; (b) advising CDL on the IT Planning Process; (c) making significant progress on the California Loyalty Oath website (to be launched in Spring 2007);  and (d) finalizing plans for the E-Records Workshop to be held in conjunction with UCAC’s fall meeting.
4. Fall Meeting of UCAC:  E-Records Workshop: Thursday to Friday Noon; Regular Meeting: Friday Noon-5:00 p.m.Friday, October 26-27, CSU-East Bay Oakland campus. 
